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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE:  

 HAWK Nest 
Our most recent HAWKs Nest meeting focused on cooperation.  Each HAWK Nest reviewed the 
meaning of the term cooperation. As a culminating activity in our HAWKs Nest, students worked 
in pairs to do an activity that relied on a great deal of cooperation. The two students stood back-
to-back. One member of the team was given a piece of paper and pencil while the other team 
member was assigned to give directions on how to draw an unnamed object. AT the conclusion 
of the activity, each HAWK Nest advisor stressed to importance of cooperation while linking it to 
our school motto, “One School, One team…TIS”  
 

 
 

Thank You PTO 

Thank you to the PTO for providing our staff with so many delicious treats.  Thanks to Mrs. 
Cefarrati for organizing the event and for spending so much time ensuring that every detail was 
just right. Thank you to the numerous families that donated food for the event.   
 



 
 
Book Fair 
Thank you to Mrs. Daigle and Mrs.Coles for running the Scholastic Book Fair.  Karen and 
Jessica did an amazing job of putting together and operating another very successful fair. Thank 
you to the numerous volunteers who donated their time to work at the book fair. Each year the 
book fair enables us to purchase books and pieces of technology for our school.  
 

 
 



 
 

HAWKS Against Hunger Food Drive 
Last week, the Tolland Intermediate School Student Council sponsored our annual HAWKS 
Against Hunger Food drive. The food drive is being held from October 23 through November 3. 
All items donated to the food drive will be delivered to the Tolland Food Pantry. Thanks to HAWK 
Ambassador  advisor Mrs. Bishopric the HAWK AMbassadors and the entire T.I.S. Community 
for chipping in to help those in need.  
 

 
 

 
 

 



Classroom Updates  
 

Effective communication between teachers and students is crucial for a productive and 
successful learning environment. To achieve this, teachers have opted to communicate weekly 
updates through various platforms such as email, Google Classroom or student agendas. 
These weekly updates will serve as a valuable resource for students, as they will provide an 
outline of what concepts they will be working on in any given week 

Furthermore, these updates will also enable parents/guardians to stay informed about their 
child's education. They can follow up on their child's progress and communicate with teachers if 
necessary. As a result, a collaborative relationship between teachers, students, and parents can 
be established, which ultimately leads to better academic outcomes. 
Weekly updates are meant to foster effective communication and collaboration between 
students, teachers, and parents. By providing clear and concise updates on what students will 
be working on, everyone involved can work together to ensure the best possible educational 
experience. 

 

 

  

 

  

  



T.I.S. CALENDAR 

OCTOBER 25-NOVEMBER 3 – TIS BOOK FAIR (see flyer below for hours) 

 

NOVEMBER 

 

2  EARLY RELEASE DAY 

 

3  NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

 

2-3  Parent Teacher Conferences (Thursday, 11/2 is an early release day;  

     On Friday, 11/3, there is no school for students) 

 

6-10  Grade 3 field trips to the Benton Homestead (see teacher newsletters  

  for details) 

 

6  PICTURE RETAKES 

 

15  EARLY RELEASE DAY 

 

22-24  NO SCHOOL 

 
  



 

T.I.S. Reading Reminder to Fall Back with Read Alouds! 

10 Reasons Why You Should Read to Your Kids  

What’s the most important trait you’d like to develop in your child? If you’re like most parents, 

intelligence is probably at the top of your list. We all want bright, smart children, which is why we spend 

so much time choosing the right schools and making sure teachers are exceeding expectations. But 

remember: as a parent, you have the power to boost your children's learning potential simply by making 

books an integral part of their lives. 

We all know reading to our kids is a good thing—but are you familiar with the specific advantages your 

child can receive by being exposed to the merits of reading? Below are some benefits that highlight the 

importance of reading to your child. 

1. A stronger relationship with you. As your child grows older, he’ll be on the move—playing, 

running, and constantly exploring his environment. Snuggling up with a book lets the two of you slow 

down and recaptures that sweet, cuddly time you enjoyed when he was a baby. Instead of being seen as a 

chore or a task, reading will become a nurturing activity that will bring the two of you closer together. 

2. Academic excellence. One of the primary benefits of reading to toddlers and preschoolers is a higher 

aptitude for learning in general. Numerous studies have shown that students who are exposed to reading 

before preschool are more likely to do well in all facets of formal education. After all, if a student struggles 

to put together words and sentences, how can he be expected to grasp the math, science, and social 

concepts he’ll be presented with when he begins elementary school? 

3. Basic speech skills. Throughout toddlerhood and preschool, your child is learning critical language 

and enunciation skills. By listening to you read One Fish Two Fish Red Fish Blue Fish, your child is 

reinforcing the basic sounds that form language. “Pretend reading”—when a toddler pages through a book 

with squeals and jabbers of delight—is a very important pre-literacy activity. As a preschooler, your child 

will likely begin sounding out words on his own. 

4. The basics of how to read a book. Children aren’t born with an innate knowledge that text is read 

from left to right, or that the words on a page are separate from the images. Essential pre-reading skills like 

these are among the major benefits of early reading. 

5. Better communication skills. When you spend time reading to toddlers, they’ll be much more likely 

to express themselves and relate to others in a healthy way. By witnessing the interactions between the 

characters in the books you read, as well as the contact with you during story time, your child is gaining 

valuable communication skills. 

6. Mastery of language. Early reading for toddlers has been linked to a better grasp of the 

fundamentals of language as they approach school age. 

7. More logical thinking skills. Another illustration of the importance of reading to children is their 

ability to grasp abstract concepts, apply logic in various scenarios, recognize cause and effect, and utilize 

https://www.earlymoments.com/dr-seuss/List-of-Dr-Seuss-books1/One-Fish-Two-Fish-Red-Fish-Blue-Fish/


good judgment. As your toddler or preschooler begins to relate the scenarios in books to what’s happening 

in his own world, he’ll become more excited about the stories you share. 

8. Acclimation to new experiences. As your child approaches a major developmental milestone or a 

potentially stressful experience, sharing a relevant story is a great way to help ease the transition. For 

instance, if your little one is nervous about starting preschool, reading a story dealing with this topic shows 

her that her anxiety is normal. 

9. Enhanced concentration and discipline. Toddlers may initially squirm and become distracted 

during story time, but eventually they’ll learn to stay put for the duration of the book. Along with reading 

comprehension comes a stronger self-discipline, longer attention span, and better memory retention, all of 

which will serve your child well when she enters school. 

10. The knowledge that reading is fun! Early reading for toddlers helps them view books as an 

indulgence, not a chore. Kids who are exposed to reading are much more likely to choose books over video 

games, television, and other forms of entertainment as they grow older. 

Books have the power to benefit toddlers and preschoolers in a myriad of ways. As a parent, reading to 

your child is one of the most important things you can do to prepare him with a foundation for academic 

excellence. 

  

Fall is a great time to get back into curling up with your favorite seasonal beverage 

and a good book.   

 

Reading aloud to your child not only helps to strengthen his/her listening, thinking and 

verbal skills; it also helps to create warm childhood memories and some face to face 

family bonding away from the glaring blue light of a screen.   

 

Become your child’s personal fluency model.  

Make your reading sound like talking.    

Modulate your voice to thrill and engage their attention.  

Give the characters different voices.    

Act out a scene together!   Ham it up.  Add expressions. 

  

Encourage verbal skills and help your child to visualize!  

Remind them to make movies in their minds and then stop to talk about how they pictured 

the characters and what they saw in the “movie in their minds”. 

 

Create attentive active thinkers. 

Stop at different intervals and ask, “What are you thinking?”   

 

Ask them what they think about what you’ve just read.   



 

Review some wordless picture books and talk about the clues in the pictures. 

 

Read some nonfiction together and explore new places and topics. Don’t let the 

fleeting light and warmth of summer chill your bones. Grab a mug of hot pumpkin apple 

cider latte, make some great family memories and turn your child into a reader who 

ultimately prefers the book to the movie and your living room as their very own 

adventureland. 
 

Autumnal delights for consideration:   

Take a trip to the Public Library and choose some fall themed books.  The 

librarians will have many suggestions and displays. 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

 

    

  



  
    



 

 



 



Music Times Three  
  

Attention: 3rd Grade Students and Families  

“Music Times Three”  Sign-Up Information  

August 29, 2023   

     I am very excited about directing “Music Times Three” this year!  My personal 

goal for “Music Times Three” is to provide a blend of singing, playing of music 

classroom instruments, and movement activities for boys and girls in third grade.      

“Music Times Three” meets 1 day per week during the school day on the stage in 

the APR (All Purpose Room) Membership is a yearlong responsibility. Rehearsals 

begin mid-September, date TBA.   A Mx3 evening concert will be held in the 

Spring.  Last Spring, we also performed for the second graders from Birch Grove 

Primary School when they toured TIS. That was so much fun, and we will definitely 

plan another tour performance in Spring 2024!   
  

 Student Responsibilities:   

• Understand that “Music Times Three” is a year-long commitment  

• Attend weekly rehearsals   

• Follow our HAWK values  

           Respect others, yourself, and all materials  

           Be Responsible   

           Remember we are a Community  

           Keep yourself safe                  

• Stay on task during rehearsals               
  
  

 “Music Times Three”  Benefits  

•  Develop proper singing techniques & healthy vocal habits  

•  Play various rhythm instruments  

•  Improve performance & concert skills   

•  Experience movement & expression  

•  Experience & enjoy a wide variety of music  

•  Have lots of fun !!!!!!!!!!  
       

To sign up:  Return the Music Times Three” Contract (next pae) to TIS This fun group 

is open to anyone in third grade. No audition required!    I am looking forward to an enjoyable 

musical year. Please contact me any time with questions or concerns.                                          

Keep This Page  



  

Music Times Three Contract  
  

Student______________________________________       

Classroom Teacher_____________________________  
  

What were some of your favorite songs that you sang in second grade?  

  1.  

________________________________________________________________   

  2.  

________________________________________________________________  

  3.  

________________________________________________________________  

  4.  

________________________________________________________________  

  

Please indicate any musical instruments you have studied before, and for how long:  

___________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________  

  
  

I understand that every “Music Times Three” member is important and that the group is 

incomplete unless I attend my weekly rehearsals and scheduled performances. I fully 

understand all of my responsibilities and agree to all the policies of 3rd grade’s “Music 

Times Three”.   
  

______________________________   __________________________  

Student Signature          Parent/Guardian Signature  
                

  Best telephone number (s) _______________  
  
            

  Email______________________________  
  

Please indicate any additional comments/concerns below.    
  

Return This Page to Ms. Marchesani  
    

  

Dear 4th grade Parent/Guardian,  



  

It's not too late for your child to sign up for 4th grade Beginning Band!  

  

If your child is interested in learning to play a band instrument this year, please fill out the instrument 
selection sheet attached to this notice and return it to me I will try to honor the student’s first choice 
of instrument. However, it is of the utmost importance that we properly balance our band 
instrumentation.   
  

In May members of the Tolland High School Band presented a “Band Instrument 

Demo Assembly” performance for all our TIS 3rd graders.  The assembly consisted of 

performance, information and individual instrument demonstrations.  Third graders 

were encouraged to make an informed decision about choosing an instrument to play. 

We had a lot of fun at that assembly!  
   

 of 

your brand new fourth graders!   At this meeting I will briefly outline band expectations 
and be available to answer any questions.  There will also be representatives from 
Gerry’s Music Shop who will review the instrument rental process. Students are invited 
to come. We will have all the instruments set up.    
  

If your family already owns the concert band instrument your child will be playing in 

the 4th grade Band, please contact Gerry’s Music Shop (1-800-724-7402) for instrument 

repair or servicing information. https://gerrysmusicshop.com/   
  

Joining the TIS Band is a refreshing, creative opportunity for all. The amazing journey 

of learning an instrument is a truly unique experience.  
  

Please contact me with any questions or concerns,  
Mrs. Norma Marchesani nmarchesani@tolland.k12.ct.us  
860-870-6885 ext. 40226  
  

  
  

    

Band Instrument Selection Sheet  

Tolland Intermediate School  
Student’s Full Name: ______________________________________  

There will be an instrument rental meeting on Thursday September 7th at 6:30  
P.M. in the TIS all purpose room.   This meeting will be for the parents/guardians 

https://gerrysmusicshop.com/
https://gerrysmusicshop.com/
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.musicaldepot.net/bandinstrumentcollage.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.musicaldepot.net/Band-Rentals.html&h=300&w=500&tbnid=FSa8L2c4Mt797M:&zoom=1&q=instruments&docid=P-pkOknXHsENxM&ei=Gs2uVM6lMbWLsQT9jYGACQ&tbm=isch&ved=0CI4BEDMoYjBi&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=1561&page=5&start=95&ndsp=25


Classroom teacher: __________________________  

  

I give my child permission to participate in the Tolland Intermediate School 4th Grade 

Band Program.  I understand that it is my responsibility to provide my child with an 

appropriate instrument, the red Standard of Excellence Book 1 for the instrument and a 

bell cover for the instrument.  (bell cover exceptions: flute and percussion)    

  

  

_______________________________                ___________________________  

Parent/Guardian Name           Signature___  

  

 ___________________________________          ________________________  

Email Address                  Phone Number (best)   

  

  

Choice #1 – flute, oboe**, clarinet, alto saxophone, trumpet, french horn**, baritone 

horn, trombone and percussion (xylophone/bell kit and drum practice pad; TIS concert 

band does not include drum set). **Private lessons for oboe and horn are most highly 

recommended.    

   

The instrument I am most interested in learning to play is the  ______________ 

because_______________________________________________________________ 

______________________.   

Do you already own this instrument? _______Yes    ______ No   

  

  

Choice #2 (students who do not put a second choice may be assigned any instrument)  

  

The second instrument I am interested in learning to play is the_________________ Do 

you already own this instrument? _______Yes    ______ No   

  

  

_____SCHOOL INSTRUMENT - Please check here if you would like to be  

considered to use a school instrument.  School instruments that are available are mostly 

trumpet, trombone and baritone.   Criteria used for the distribution of these instruments 

is based upon student financial need and recommendation from TIS music teachers 

regarding the student’s work ethic and responsibility.  

   

Please return this page to Mrs. Marchesani   
  

5th GRADE BAND PARENT/GUARDIAN FORM  
  



Student Name____________________________________________   
  
(Circle one)    Continuing Band      or      New member  
  
Instrument__________________________________________  
It is most highly recommended that oboe and french horn students take private lessons 
in addition to school-based instruction.  

Classroom Teacher ___________________________________  

Parent/Guardian _____________________________________  

Parent/Guardian email (s)  

________________________________________  

Parent/Guardian phone numbers (best)  

_____________________________   

Parent/Guardian signature________________________________________  

Please include any additional information on the lines below:  
 If your child needs any special accommodations, please contact me at the email below 
my name.  

____________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________ 

____________________________  
Please print legibly  

Norma J. Marchesani     nmarchesani@tolland.k12.ct.us         860-870-6885 ext. 40226  

  
  

RETURN THIS PAGE     

    
  

5th Grade Band      2023-2024  
  

I am so happy and excited to be the 5th Grade Band Director again this year and I can’t 
wait to see and hear my students from last year!  Also, it’s not too late to join Band!   
Yes, you can learn an instrument this year even if you did not start last year! Here is 
some initial information about 5th grade Band. Students have two Band classes per 
week (small group and Full Ensemble) during the school day. Small group instruction 
classes will begin during the week of September 18, 2023.  These small groups will 
meet during the school day on a pull-out basis mostly during non-graded class time 



such as Keyboarding/Spanish.   Full Ensemble rehearsal will meet for 30 minutes 
during the 2:40 p.m. WIN block.  Start date TBA.  I’ll keep you posted!   
Music masks are optional this year, but bell covers will be used on the instruments. 
(flute and percussion do not use bell covers).   
  

If you’re new to Band, several area music stores rent Concert band instruments 

on a trial basis. Should you need to rent an instrument for your child, please go 

online to Gerry’s Music Shop.  Their online rental is available 24/7.   For your 

convenience, Gerry’s Music Shop has a representative that visits TIS, TMS and 

THS during the school year every Friday.      
  

 Gerry’s Music Shop  

1-800-724-7402  

Website:  https://www.gerrysmusicshop.com/rentals  

  

Supplies needed: The instrument, Standard of Excellence Book 

1  

 Bell cover and instrument specific cleaning supplies  

  
   
Thank you for your time at the beginning of what is sure to be a fantastic musical 
journey and creative opportunity for your child. I look forward to the chance to help 
each student experience growth in their musicianship and leadership skills this year!   
    

Any Questions, Comments or Concerns?  Please contact me!  

Ms. Norma J. Marchesani        nmarchesani@tolland.k12.ct.us          

860-870-6885 x 40226  

KEEP THIS PAGE   

    

  

https://www.gerrysmusicshop.com/
https://www.gerrysmusicshop.com/


Grade 4 Chorus Invitation 2023-2024  

Grade 5 Chorus Invitation 2023-2024  
  You are invited to participate in the grade 5 chorus. Fifth 

graders participating in chorus will sing and perform traditional, 

multicultural and contemporary music as well as rounds, 2-part, 

3part, and small group pieces.  

   Just a few things to think about when making your decision:  

 I would like to remind everyone that chorus is a full year 

commitment and students are expected to complete the entire year 

once they join. There will be a winter and a spring concert which 

we expect the students to participate in.  Chorus will meet during 

school hours with Ms. Baker. Students will be able to participate in 

both band and chorus, since they will be scheduled at different 

times in our school schedule.  

 I am looking forward to an exciting year of music and singing with 

your children. Below is a form to officially sign up for chorus.  

Sincerely,               

   Ms. Judith Baker  

  

Please fill out and return the form on the next page   

  

  

  

—-----------------------------------------------------  

  



  

Please fill out and return   

Student’s name _______________________________ would like 

to participate in the grade 5 chorus.  

Classroom teacher’s name:  

___________________________________  

Email  

Address:_____________________________________________  

Best contact 

number:________________________________________  

Parent’s 

signature___________________________________________   

  

Ms. Judith Baker  

  



 



 



 

School Meals 2023-2024:  

All students are eligible for a free breakfast each day. Students who qualify for free or reduced-
price meals will also be eligible to receive one free lunch daily. ALL OTHER  
LUNCHES WILL BE CHARGED AT THE CURRENT LUNCH PRICE PER SCHOOL.    

  

Payment for these lunches is the responsibility of the parent or guardian.  
The district participates in the National School Lunch Program and Breakfast Program 

which offers students nutritionally balanced meals daily. The lunch period is 30 

minutes. Proper manners are always expected in the cafeteria. Free and reducedprice 

meals are available based on financial need. Information on this program may be 

obtained from the main office or Abby Kassman-Harned, the Food Service Director, at 

aharned@tolland.k12.ct.us or 870-6854.   
  

We use a Point-of-Sale System that allows you to put money into an account for your 

child to purchase meals.    
  

Scanning – All students will be scanned unless the parent or guardian opts out of this 

biometric identification procedure. When your child comes through the service line, 

he/she will scan his/her finger as a means of identification.    
  

Payments – The cost of lunch at Birch Grove and Tolland Intermediate school is $3.15. 

One school breakfast is free for all students. One milk is provided for each lunch and 

breakfast. Ala carte milk is $0.75. You may sign up for “My School Account” and make 

your payments online. Your child may give payment along with a form to his/her 

classroom teacher to send to the office, or he/she may bring payment directly to the 

cashier in the cafeteria at mealtime. Your payment may take us a few days to process. 

It is important to keep a positive balance in your students’ accounts. If you have any 

questions or concerns, you may contact us at 860-870-6854 or 

aharned@tolland.k12.ct.us  

https://www.myschoolaccount.com/
https://www.myschoolaccount.com/


  
    



  

 
  

  

  

The End   

                           


